
Joel’s Lovén contribution to the public consultation of BEREC IP-IC Draft Report 

In general a well written report that aligns with previous BEREC and national telecom regulators 

findings and shows the importance and functioning of open internet regulations. 

One thing that is missing in the report though is the potential dangers of market consolidation. 

How would tier 1 networks positions change with fewer operators in the markets, what would 

happen if smaller IPS and telcos gets swallowed up by the larges ones. What would be the potential 

issues of that and how would it impact both neutrality and their bargaining power against lower 

tiers, CAPs and IXPs.  
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